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November 16, 2021 

NOTICE OF REVISED DRAFT RULES  

(Comments due by 5 p.m., Monday, December 6, 2021) 

 

 

Re:  Relating to Electricity Markets and Compliance with the Clean Energy Transformation 

Act, Docket UE-210183 

 

TO ALL INTERESTED PERSONS: 

On November 10, 2021, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) 

issued a Notice of Opportunity to File Written Comments on Draft Rules and Notice of Joint 

Workshops (Notice), which invited interested persons to comment on the draft rules provided 

with the Notice.  

After receiving feedback on the necessity for a clarification, the Commission hereby revises the 

draft rules to clarify a reference in WAC 480-100-ZZZ (1)(a). The reference previously included 

only “subsection (c).” WAC 480-100-ZZZ(1)(a) is revised as follows: 

(a) Any sale or transfer of electricity from the renewable generating facility, other than a 

sale or transfer described in subsection WAC 480-100-XXX(2)(c), that specifies the 

source of the electricity by generating facility, fuel source, or emissions attribute must 

include the sale or transfer of the associated REC in the same transaction. The included 

RECs must be from the same generating facility and have the month and year vintage of 

the electricity. 

A copy of the revised rules are attached hereto.  

If you have questions regarding the workshop or this rulemaking, you may contact Commission 

Senior Policy Advisor Steve Johnson by email at steven.johnson@utc.wa.gov or by phone at 

mailto:steven.johnson@utc.wa.gov
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(360) 481-1573, or Commerce Energy Policy Manager Glenn Blackmon by email at 

glenn.blackmon@commerce.wa.gov or by phone at (360) 339-5619. 

 

AMANDA MAXWELL 

Executive Director and Secretary 

mailto:glenn.blackmon@commerce.wa.gov

